BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON NOVEMBER 13TH2008
RESIDENTS AND POLICE FORUM 
Mr Smith attended once again to discuss his current application for a covered barbecue at Mowbray House.  Cllr Tatman informed him  that the Planning Sub-Committee saw no reason  for the Council to object but ,in fairness to the objectors, would pass on to the Planners the concerns which had been expressed. The Clerk promised to supply a copy of the Council’s response to Mr Smith.

Jane Ambrose, Chairman of the Bardsey School Governors and Mrs Shaw, another Governor, attended to urge support from the Council for the current application for a nursery unit at Bardsey School. They emphasised the points in favour of the application, stressing the importance to the school of a smooth transition of children from nursery to school, thus keeping up numbers on the school roll. They also countered Council concerns over parking with arguments about staggered times of parking and availability of the empty school car park at 8am. 
PC Sue Broadwell attended on behalf of the Police and reported 3 burglaries and 1 theft from a motor vehicle during the last month.
Cllrs asked her views on alleviating the parking problem at the school. She affirmed that double yellow lines round the dangerous bend , which would have to be agreed by Highways, would  definitely assist the Police.
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Overfield, Flockton, Wright, Lobley, Hoyland, Tatman and Bradford. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllr Gooch. 
6184   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON OCTOBER 9 2008 
These were approved. 
6185   MATTERS ARISING  
1. Replacement for Mr Willan’s Seat . The replacement had been ordered from Fletchers , the firm which had supplied the seat for the corner of Mill Lane. The Clerk was asked to find out when it was likely to be delivered. (Action JG)
2. Hedge on Church Lane beyond the Bingley. This has been dealt with. 
3. Emptying of litter bins. Cllr Overfield explained that the company the Clerk had approached, Associated Waste Management from Bradford, would undertake the emptying of the bins in Park Field. The cost for a 660l bin is £6/lift, with a 35p weekly rental, plus VAT. If emptied once a month the cost would be £90.20+ VAT /year. It would still require someone to empty the individual bins into the container. (NDO does this at present). Council agreed to ask the company to undertake the work and to suggest to Mark Hullah that emptying the individual bins might be included in the maintenance contract. It was also considered desirable to put up an interwoven screening fence. (Action JG)
4. Conditions in Hetchell Woods Cllr Bradford reported that he had re-concreted in the new sign which had been ripped up. Some fencing on the bridleway had been torn down and there were currently 2 or 3 minor camping sites, with the one in Pompecalli being the worst. The Chairman agreed to contact Inspector Griffiths about the fact that this was an SSSI and to suggest that he and Cllr Bradford meet him on site. (Action ES & JB)
5. Youth Provision. Cllr Bradford reported that the first meeting of the new club at the Sports Club had been extremely successful. 20 youngsters had enjoyed snooker and pool and had drawn up a programme for future activities. The evening was led by 2 trained Youth Leaders from LCC. 
6. West Well . There was no further news at present. The Chairman suggested that there was sufficient room for a bench on nearby land. (Action ES)
7. Flooding Report. There was nothing to report at present. (Action GT)
8. Path from Congreves to Parkfield. There was nothing to report. 
9. Methods of reducing speed on A58 Council had received a negative response from Highways about the urgency of undertaking any work, which  might be included in the 2009-10 programme. Mr Clink was pursuing the idea of local householders being trained to use the Police SID device. 
10. Tenders for Garden Maintenance for work currently undertaken by GGS Groundcare and response to proposal from Clifford PC for joint approach to LCC re transfer of grass cutting to local councils. Cllr Overfield was working on updating the current specification. Bardsey PC agreed that they did not wish to take on from LCC the grass cutting work done by Glendales. (Action NO)
11. Bardsey PC’s response to suggestions for change to boundaries of conservation area following discussion on Nov. 6 with Kate Newell. It was agreed to ask Ms Newell to provide copies of the current map of the conservation area and that showing the provisional changes, in good time for consideration by Cllrs before the December meeting. (Action JG)
12. Speed limit on Blackmoor Lane The Clerk had received notification of the advertisement in the Yorkshire Post of the proposed Speed Limit (No 13) Order for Blackmoor Lane. 
6186   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  Cllr Overfield reported that some tidying up had been carried out. He and the Chairman would check on the amount of the flood damage. (Action NO & ES) 
2 .Willan’s Wood .Cllr Flockton reported that the oak trees promised by Cllr Procter had not yet arrived. The young oak saplings bought as replacements by the Council were thriving. 
3. Playground-Inspection-  Report  from ROSPA. The report , currently with Cllr Gooch, highlighted matters of low or medium priority for improvement. (Action DG)
4. Web Site. Cllr Overfield suggested that it would be useful for Cllrs concerned with the web site to hold a meeting with Jason Cook, who could offer advice on future possibilities for the site. The Clerk suggested that the Parish Council web page should include names and e mail addresses of all Cllrs, her home address as being the Parish Council office, and either a full or abbreviated report of the Chairman’s report to the Annual Parish Meeting ( in addition to the minutes of that meeting). This was in response to a new Freedom of Information document to which the PC had to reply by the end of the year. 
6187   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/08/05568 – Mowbray House, Church Lane – Retro. App. for covered barbecue area.- Comments. 
(b) P/08/05352 – Bardsey Primary School – New Nursery Unit – (Cllr Flockton declared an interest as a member of the School Governors and took no part in voting). After some discussion, the rest of the Council voted to object to the application on parking grounds. 
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

 P/08/03205 – Wheatley – 2 Bed. House to site of existing dwelling – Spanish Hill, Rigton Bank. 
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) 08/05333-  Hampson – Hillrise, Margaret Ave – Ext
(b) 08/05456 – Gregory – Det. House, Mill Lane.
4. Consultation with Bardsey PC proposal by Mr Kent for flat development at Bank Top. Council discussed the proposal which has not yet reached the application stage. Whilst there was agreement that the corner concerned required ‘tidying up’, Cllrs were not enthusiastic about the current proposals. 
6188   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) Fletcher Contracting Ltd – New Seat -                                             £316.08.
(b) All Hallows Church - 1/2 cost of Remembrance Wreath                      10.00
(c) Cllr Overfield – Reimbursement – Parts for Fence on Dog Walk         52.88
(d) Playsafety Ltd (ROSPA) – Playground Inspection                               77.55

(e) Bardsey Scouts Parents Committee – Grant                                        50.00
(f) WRVS – Grant                                                                                       50.00
(g) Bardsey Good Companions – Grant                                                   330.00 
(h) Bardsey PCC – Newsletter & Churchyard Grant                                450.00 
It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above.                                                                                  
2. Precept and Budget for 2009-10. The Clerk explained her suggestions for the next year’s budget, e mailed to all Cllrs before the meeting. A few changes were agreed on and , with these alterations, the budget was approved.  
It was proposed Cllr Overfield, seconded Cllr Bradford, and agreed by majority vote, that the precept for 2009-10 should be increased by 5%. The Council would precept for £26,400.
3. Clerk’s Salary for 2009-10 It was proposed Cllr Flockton, seconded Cllr Lobley, and agreed unanimously, that the Clerk should be paid the full amount of the salary increase set out by NALC in the recently published interim agreement, in accordance with her present  SCP rating  and hours of work.
4. Bardsey Sports Club – Arrangements for initial payment of invoices by Parish Council. The Secretary of the Sports Club had supplied the PC with a copy of his letter to Appleyard & Trew, the firm undertaking the bulk of the re-development work at the Club, advising them to make individual invoices payable to the PC,as owners of the Club, but forwarded to him initially.
6189   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1. Letter from Mrs D. Bowden re vandalism to litter bins on A58. Mrs Bowden of Cornmill Close had written to the Council complaining about 2 litter bins ,on Church Lane and the A58, damaged by vandals. She had reported the matter to Jane Charlton at LCC.  The Clerk had followed this up and had learnt that LCC had decided to abandon post mounted bins as being too vulnerable to vandalism, in favour of free standing ones. 
2. New Model Code of Conduct Comments were requested on the new proposals. The Clerk and the Chairman had seen the document, which was to be passed round Cllrs for their comments. 
3. New requirements for PCs relating to Freedom of Information. Councils were asked to supply information by the end of December. The Clerk would initially prepare a draft for consideration by the PC at the December meeting.                                                                  4. Letter from Highways re Repair Works  and Information obtained by Cllr Hoyland  Work in Woodacre Lane was to take place during the week commencing 27 October. This was to consist of both footpath and road surface repairs( the timing of the latter to be confirmed). Other work scheduled was :-
· Part of the street, not full length, Woodacre Crescent – Church Lane section only.

· Castle Grove – resurfacing of footways. 

· The Ginnel

· Woodacre Green – currently receiving attention

· Church Lane at end of February/March if funds permit.
5. YRCC Conference – Whixley V.Hall – Sat. Nov. 29  Noted
6. Castle Hill Steps. The Rights of Way Enforcement Officer, at the request of the Council between meetings, had used his volunteers to carry out some repair work. Cllrs noted, however, that more needed to be done to make the area safe in wet conditions. A suggestion was made that a PC working party should undertake the extra work using some gravel from the Sports Club which was surplus to requirements. (Action male Cllrs)
7. Yorkshire & Humber Plan Update – Meeting – Nov 10 – Civic Hall 3-5pm. Noted. 
6190   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.

1. Letter re Encroachment  Cllr Hoyland reported that she had now received this and would pass it round fellow Cllrs. 

2. Noticeboard for Congreves Cllr Lobley reported that the noticeboards listed in the catalogue supplied by the Clerk were too wide for the area concerned. She considered that it would have to be a DIY job. 
3. Hedge replacement on A58 Cllr Lobley asked the Clerk to check  when Glendales intended to do this, as they had promised to re-plant in November. (Action JG)

4. For next agenda  at request of Cllr Overfield – Placement of Parish Map  Cllr Overfield suggested  that the map could be sited at the corner of Church Lane/Woodacre Lane next to the existing seat , with a new seat on the other side. 
5. Trees obscuring lights on corner of A58  This matter had been raised by a resident but in the last week the matter had been attended to. 
Signed:                                                                          Date:
BPC Nov. 08 Mins. 
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